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The H.263++ project has passed its most major hurdle, but not all of the work is done.  The White Document contribution for H.263++ Annexes U, V, and W was prepared and submitted to the ITU after the Osaka meeting.  It is available at:

http://standard.pictel.com/ftp/video-site/h263plusplus/H263ppWhiteContribution_r2.doc
There were quite a few changes to Annex U in the last few weeks in an attempt to incorporate all of the changes planned in Osaka, to follow up on the open issues from there, and to work out all the kinks in the resulting design.  Changes to Annex W were also made as planned in Osaka.  A few additional changes were also made to Annexes V and W after Osaka as a result of problems found in the draft – these changes were discussed on the reflector and everyone appeared happy with the result.  The draft seems pretty solid, although I have heard of two minor issues that have been spotted since and may need to be corrected in Geneva:

· Max Luttrell reports that the stuffing of emulation prevention codewords for motion vectors in Annex V is incorrectly described, with the draft saying the extra codeword is inserted between two motion vectors although it is intended to be inserted after them.

· There appears to be some use of the word GOB in Annex U where “video picture segment” (using the term as defined in Annex R) was the intended meaning.  In the case of multi-GOB video picture segments, it is more reasonable to interpret the ERPS layer found in a GOB header as affecting the video picture segment than just the first GOB in the segment.

As of the time of this writing, the new draft containing the changes planned for Appendix II has not been produced.  This was not because of any disagreement, but rather simply the lack of proper follow-through on the part of the ad-hoc chairman.  We hope that now that the white document deadline is behind us, Appendix II can get the attention it deserves.

We note that one contribution (Q15-K-42) is proposing further changes to Appendix II.  We expect that the work on Appendix II should be able to proceed on schedule for adoption in November.

The group has planned to adopt the H.263 test model as another appendix in November at the meeting of SG 16.  We hope to see more progress toward that goal, as this effort seems to have somewhat stalled (although there seems to be some effort expended lately).
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